

Tiếng Anh 8 Right On! Unit 1.1
Time allotted: 45

PART 1 PRONUNCIATION (5 questions)

Choose the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in the following question.

- | | | | | |
|----|----------------------|----------------------|-----------------------|---------------------|
| 1. | A. r <u>ock</u> y | B. p <u>er</u> form | C. sh <u>o</u> pper | D. m <u>o</u> dern |
| 2. | A. cottag <u>e</u> s | B. theatr <u>e</u> s | C. provinc <u>e</u> s | D. hous <u>e</u> s |
| 3. | A. install | B. baseb <u>a</u> ll | C. rainf <u>a</u> ll | D. arriv <u>a</u> l |

Choose the word whose primary stress is NOT placed on the second syllable.

- | | | | | |
|----|-------------|-----------------|--------------|----------------|
| 4. | A. tomorrow | B. photographer | C. apartment | D. district |
| 5. | A. scenery | B. nature | C. historic | D. countryside |

PART 2 USE OF ENGLISH (12 questions)

6. Amanda: What do you think about life in the city?

Juliet: _____

- | | | | |
|---|--|---|---|
| A. The streets are almost empty these days. | B. I am living in a flat near a river. | C. My apartment is in the centre of the city. | D. It can be stressful because everything is expensive. |
|---|--|---|---|

7. To maintain a healthy lifestyle, you can make exercise a part of your daily _____.

- | | | | |
|------------|---------|------------|------------|
| A. routine | B. work | C. display | D. feature |
|------------|---------|------------|------------|

8. She doesn't want anyone to look at her, so she _____ dark glasses.

- | | | | |
|----------------------|----------------|-----------------|-------------------|
| A. is always wearing | B. always wear | C. always wears | D. is always wear |
|----------------------|----------------|-----------------|-------------------|

9. Kate: What does Jenny like doing in the countryside?

Timothy: _____

- | | | | |
|---|-------------------------|---|--|
| A. She likes living in the countryside. | B. She doesn't like it. | C. She enjoys flying kites and swimming in the river. | D. She likes the peace and fresh air in the countryside. |
|---|-------------------------|---|--|

10. At the moment, I _____ TV in the hotel room and my sister _____ a barbecue near the swimming pool.

- | | | | |
|--------------------------|--------------------|--------------|--------------------|
| A. am watching/is having | B. watch/is having | C. watch/has | D. am watching/has |
|--------------------------|--------------------|--------------|--------------------|

11. One of the most famous _____ in the world is Leonardo da Vinci's Mona Lisa.

- | | | | |
|---------|-----------------|-----------------|--------|
| A. work | B. arts or work | C. works of art | D. art |
|---------|-----------------|-----------------|--------|

12. The travel agent advised us _____ around after dark.

- | | | | |
|----------------|------------|----------------|------------|
| A. not to walk | B. to walk | C. not walking | D. walking |
|----------------|------------|----------------|------------|

13. On the street, there was a young boy giving an impressive _____.

- | | | | |
|------------|----------------|---------------|--------------|
| A. perform | B. performance | C. performing | D. performer |
|------------|----------------|---------------|--------------|

14. Next month, Ann _____ her grandparent's 80th birthday.

- | | | | |
|---------------|-------------------|----------------|-------------------|
| A. celebrates | B. will celebrate | C. celebrating | D. is celebrating |
|---------------|-------------------|----------------|-------------------|

15. _____ the flight _____ at 8.00 o'clock tomorrow?

- | | | | |
|----------------|----------------|-----------------|---------------|
| A. Will/depart | B. Does/depart | C. Is/departing | D. Did/depart |
|----------------|----------------|-----------------|---------------|

16. Burj Khalifa in Dubai, listed to be one of the highest _____ in the world, is 2717 Feet high.

- | | | | |
|------------|----------|----------------|-----------|
| A. statues | B. towns | C. skyscrapers | D. states |
|------------|----------|----------------|-----------|

17. Cycling is a cheap way to get _____ the city.

A. around

B. on

C. up

D. over

PART 3 WORD FORMATION (3 questions)

Write the correct form of the given word.

18. After being lulled with soft music, the baby _____ slept in the mother's arms. (*PEACE*)

19. Water _____ can have negative effects on our health, the environment and the economy. (*POLLUTE*)

20. The company invested 9 million dollars to _____ its system. (*MODERN*)

PART 4 ERROR RECOGNITION (2 questions)

21. I was keen on to become an English teacher when I was a teenager.

A. was

B. to become

C. was

D. teenager

22. Nowadays, we see rarely fireflies in the countryside because of pollution.

A. Nowadays

B. see rarely

C. in

D. pollution

PART 5 READING (5 questions)

Read the three texts. For each question, choose the correct person. (5 questions)

Jenny

I live with my parents and my sister in a large house. There's not much to do in our village. My friends and I call it 'The End of the Road'. I would like to go and live somewhere with thousands of people, cinemas, museums and other things. It would be more exciting!

Sarah

My parents have a large apartment in a skyscraper. You can see everything in the city from the windows. The streets are crowded and there's lots of traffic all the time, but you can't hear any noise because we are high above the streets. That's good, because I would really prefer to live somewhere peaceful.

Louise

We have a farm with lots of animals – cows and chickens and ducks. There is a small cottage on the farm. It only has four rooms. I love the trees and the fields, but I often take the bus to the city on Saturdays. It's exciting for a few hours, but I hate crowded places, so I'm always happy to get home.

Questions:

23. Who lives in a cottage in the countryside?

A. Jenny

B. Sarah

C. Louise

24. Who wants to move to a city?

A. Jenny

B. Sarah

C. Louise

25. Who has a nickname for her village?

A. Jenny

B. Sarah

C. Louise

26. Who often travels to a big city?

A. Jenny

B. Sarah

C. Louise

27. Who prefers quiet places?

A. Jenny

B. Sarah

C. Louise

PART 6 LISTENING (5 questions)

You will hear a tour guide on a sightseeing bus. Complete the summary. Write ONE WORD AND / OR A NUMBER in each numbered space. (5 questions)

The Big Red Sightseeing Bus	
Get on and get off at any stop!	
Stop 1:	The (1) _____ Museum
Stop 2:	The National (2) _____ Gallery
Stop 3:	The (3) _____ Street Mall and restaurants
Stop 4:	(4) _____ Park
Stop 5:	Centre of the city + the (5) _____ Skyscraper

(28) _____

(29) _____

(30) _____

(31) _____

(32) _____

PART 7 WRITING (8 questions)

Rewrite the following sentence without changing its meaning. Use the given word(s) if any.

33. She always forgets to turn off the lights before going out of the room.

→ NEVER _____

34. My cousin enjoys travelling abroad.

→ (INTERESTED) _____

35. James' mother doesn't allow him to play video games for more than an hour a day.

→ James is _____

36. I met Verona during my vacation in London.

→ WHILE _____

Use the given words or phrases to make a complete sentence.

37. My mother / usually / go / shop / AEON mall / weekends.

→ _____

38. Elisa / decide / have / 5-day trip / Thailand / next week.

→ _____

Put the words in the correct order to make a correct sentence.

39. My parents/usually/at the weekend/grandparents' house/take./me to my

→

40. to get/It can be/frustrating./stuck in/heavy traffic

→

---THE END---